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What of the love of God do you wish you 

could convince your family, neighbors, and your 

friends?  If we could encourage those around us of 

the love of our Father in heaven, what is it that we 

would share?  How different do the lives of our 

church members look from those around us who 

have no faith to speak of? 

 If our neighbors and loved ones are lacking 

a relationship with almighty God and His only 

begotten Son, our Lord, why donôt they know it?  

The funny thing about life is that when weôre 

lacking, almost 100% of us know it.   When weôre 

not whole as a people, thereôs a hollow within.  We 

will do everything we can to fill it.  We will fill it 

with career or our definition of fun, recreation, or 

love but in the end, like a drug, weôll end up 

needing more. 

 The promise of God is unique in this world 

in that it promises to fill us to abundance and fulfill 

us like nothing else can.  For our neighbors who do 

not know Jesus as Lord, they do not know that they 

can ever be filled. 

 What are we sacrificing to get more and fit 

in?  And more what?  The only point of more is to 

try and fill a void.  Hereôs a thought, why do people 

do drugs; to fit in?  Maybe at first.  To feel 

different?  To feel less?  Recent research suggests 

that given the option between opium and socializing 

that people would rather be social than do drugs. 

(https://www.psychologytoday.com/us/blog/science

-choice/201411/addiction-disease-isolation)  

Isolation is the worst enemy in our battle against 

society. 

(https://www.ted.com/talks/johann_hari_everything

_you_think_you_know_about_addiction_is_wrong?

language=en) 

They say of social networking that while we 

are in one way more connected than ever before, 

society has never been more isolated.  We may 

know whatôs going on across the country but we 

arenôt substantially connected to any persons.  We 

are plugged in to video games, tvôs, computers, but 

we are not secure.  Kids are trying to fill the void 

with every sport or event; parents and adults are 

trying to fill it with career, wealth, toys, things.  We 

are all trying to satisfy the insatiable appetite that is 

our own human need. 

But why do people seek more or better?  

Because without Jesus we are hollow and empty 

inside. Humans are so hollow and broken and alone 

that we will literally try anything to fill our 

emptiness within.  Mass shootings, opiates, alcohol, 

sex, or internet, TV, busy work and avoidance.  

Humans, you and I, will do most anything to fill 

that void inside us. 

Filling our lives with more material things 

or more social events or more activities supposedly 

fills this gigantic void within us. 

But the fact of this matter is itôs all a 

lie!  Itôs a lie.  A bold-faced lie!!! 

That hollow in our being cannot be 

filled with things, games, toys, or whatever 

and I can prove it.  How many of us or our 

neighbors have enough?   Do we feel secure 

in what we have?!  Of course not!   

Everyone is scared of being left out or losing 

what we have.  Thatôs 100% the point.  But, 

what do we do?   

The point of Christianity is that all 

who were left out of the kingdom of heaven 

are made whole again through Jesus Christ.  

If we are secure in Jesus Christ, then there 

is no out! 

If we as the church throw up our 

hands and say that we donôt know what to 

do, then in FACT we are far from God and 

his son Jesus Christ; because in Jesus Christ 

all fear and want passes away. 
 Do you know what I wish I could tell others 

when they ask me about our church?  My deepest 

wish would be to say what the Apostle Paul wrote 

to Philemon, a book largely ignored in the church 

today.  It says, ñYour love has given me great joy 

and encouragement, because you, brother, have 

refreshed the hearts of the Lordôs people.ò   

(Philemon 1:7) 

There is no money we can hide behind and 

simultaneously throw at people to fill this void.  

Because Christ has already claimed the victory 

there is no fear that we cannot reach people and 

donôt have what it takes!   

What should we do?  Go!  For Godôs sake 

go to your neighbors and your loved ones and truly 

love them for Jesus Christ.  Donôt wait.  Donôt 



worry for what they will think.  Do not FEAR!  Do 

not hold back.  Do not worry about pushing people 

away.  Fear of losing dead people is just silly.  Go 

and love your neighbors.  Go and care for people.  

Stop shoving the church into the corner as an 

afterthought and get out there and be the body of 

Jesus Christ. 

 If you are not whole and wholly Godôs, then 

come to church and pray.  Come any day of the 

week or call me to come to you. Call me and I will 

sit with you and pray with you and we will seek our 

Father in heaven, Jesus Christ his son, and the 

anointing of his Holy Spirit, together.   

 You and I, if we are together in Christ, 

already possess all that Christ needs to love people 

and lead them to his church.  If we donôt know 

where to begin, then begin with prayer.  Then bake 

a pie or invite someone to a meal.  Offer kindness; I 

know you know how to do that.  Sit with people. Be 

with people.  Get to know people and be known 

ourselves.  And while you are doing that, help 

people to know the one who sent you.   

ñTaste and see that the Lord is good; blessed is the 

one who takes refuge in him. 

Fear the Lord, you his holy people, for those who 

fear him lack nothing.ò  Psalm 34:8-9 

 

In the name of the Father, and the Son, and the Holy 

Spirit, 

Pastor Duane 

                     

 

BACK -TO-SCHOOL 

SUPPLIES DRIVE 
 

The Missions Committee is again sponsoring a 

back-to-school supplies drive.  Items needed 

include bottles of Elmerôs Glue, glue sticks, 8 count 

boxes of crayons, 24 count boxes of crayons, 

washable markers, plastic folders, #2 pencils, 

erasers, dray erase markers, book bags, childôs 

scissors, colored pencils, wide-ruled notebooks, 

wide-ruled loose leaf paper, pencil sharpeners, pens 

and Kleenex.  The Committee also reminds 

everyone that this is a great time to pick up these 

same items for Operation Christmas Child. 

HYMNS ON THE 
CHIMES 

 

  

 
August 8 - 6:15 PM   ñJesus Loves the Little 
Childrenò in memory of Kali Renae Barker from 
Glenn & Renae Barker & family 
August 8 - 6:15 PM  ñJesus Loves Meò in 
memory of Kali Renae Barker from Glenn & Renae 
Barker & family 
August 13 - 6:00 PM ñOn Eagleôs Wingsò in 
memory of Norman Friedrichsen from his family 
August 17 - 9:15 AM ñMorning Has Brokenò in 
memory of their parents from John & Wilma 
McClellan & family 
August 18 - 5:00 PM ñHis Eye is on the Sparrowò 
in memory of Rev. Alfred & Marguerite Rinne from 
Marylu Rinne Smith 
August 21 - 6:15 PM ñOn Eagleôs Wingsò in 
memory of Don Meyer from his family 
August 22 - 7:15 PM ñJust As I Amò in memory of 
Albert & Caroline Paulsen from Dorene Hollander 
 

USHERS FOR AUGUST 
    

August 4 ï Colton Johannsen & John Cassens 
   August 11 ï Al Sedore & Derek Johannsen 
   August 18 ï Jason Wiebers & Randy Kragel 
   August 25 ï  Roy Johnson & LaWayne Gronau 
 

GREETERS FOR AUGUST 
August 4 ï Julie Christie & Dee Lyon 

   August 11 ï Kelli Rupert & Colin Neddermeyer 
   August 18 ï Gavin Hipnar & Ron Duff 
   August 25 ï  Delores Nemitz & Barry Nemitz 

 
CANDLE LIGHTERS FOR AUGUST 

 

   August 4 ï Shelby Krohnke & Jersey Bral 
   August 11 ï Hayden Hipnar & Gavin Hipnar 
   August 18 ï Jayton Bral & Huntur Johannsen 
   August 25 ï Trevor Nemitz & Colton Johannsen  
 

SCRIPTURE READERS FOR AUGUST 
   August 4 ï Jim Streck 
   August 11 ï Colin Neddermeyer 
   August 18 ï Jake Boelter 
   August 25 ï Colton Johannsen  

 
 



 

         
 

UCC Council Meeting 
6/ 19/19  
 
The June meeting was called to order by Pres. 

Sandy at 7:30 p.m.  Present were:  Jeff, Cheri, John, 

Sandy, Patti, Julie, Seth, Duane, and Rhonda.  

Absent:  Judy. 
 

Duane opened with a prayer.  Minutes of the last 

meeting were approved as written.  Financial report 

was approved on motion, seconded, and motion 

carried. 
 

New Business:  

  

A. Request for $7000 from Carstensen Bros. 

account to be used as needed was granted on 

motion, seconded, and motion carried. 

 
Bills to be paid: 

  

Rhonda informed us that the mileage rate allowed 

was raised by the IRS as of Jan. 1st, therefore, 

additional mileage was owed to Duane. 

Question on the amount to be paid at this time to 

Verlin's Plbg and Htg was raised.  A motion was 

made and seconded  to pay according to the 

agreement at the time of the bid which was clarified 

by Ken by phone a few minutes later.  Motion 

Carried. 

Motion made and seconded to pay the remaining 

bills. Motion carried. 

There was clarification on the interest paid on CSF 

and Claussen c.d.s.  This has been resolved at the 

banks. Rhonda left the meeting at 8:00. 

 

 
 

Knowledge is knowing a tomato is a fruit.  
Wisdom is not putting it in a fruit salad.   
Philosophy is wondering if that means 
ketchup is a smoothie. 
 
 

         
 

AUGUST Birthdays  
 
August 1 - LaWayne Gronau 
August 1 -  Shane Lacey 
August 3 - Barry Nemitz  
August 3 -  Seth Neubauer 
August 4 - Ella Anders  
August 4 - Beverly Peters 
August 6 - Gunnar Barker 
August 6 -  Jessica Jurgensen 
August 8 - Brenden Sieren  
August 9 - Candice Bral 
August 13 - Michael Ipsen 
August 13 - Vanessa Zimmer 
August 14 - Mary Lu Flynn 
August 19 - Marlene Baer 
August 20 - Campbell Tressler 
August 21 - Kevin Neubauer 
August 22 - Vicky Brown 
August 23 - Florence Jepsen 
August 24 - Marvel Bahnsen 
August 29 - Delbert Clausen 
August 29 - David Henningsen 
August 31 - Macy Waldemar 

 

 
www.uccschleswig.org

    
 
 
     
      Continued on next pageé. 

 
 

 
If you are unable to get to worship, 

but would like a copy of the service  
and the church bulletin, please call 

the office & we will get one to you!  
 

http://www.uccschleswig.org/


Committee Reports: 

  

A.  CE - working on VBS, meeting Sunday evening. 

B.  CSFD - meeting Saturday with 11 scholarship 

recipients. 

C.  CSFI - nothing new to report  

D.  Property - Ken and Murlin are going to spray church 

lawn for white clover.  A quote was received from Kelly's 

Carpet in the amount of $1044.20 to replace the carpet at 

the entrances that was damaged from the high winds.  

Motion made and seconded to accept this bid to be paid 

from the farm account.  Motion carried. 

E.  Membership - nothing to report. 

F.  Mission and Outreach - nothing to report. 

G.  Spiritual Life - The pillars at the cemetery are up with 

a plaque and solar lights still coming.   

H.  Stewardship - will run the article on "Blessings" again. 

I.  Pastor - extra mileage this month due to Omaha hospital 

visit and the N.W. Ass'n and Tri-State Ass'n meetings.  

The Dream Team meeting has been cancelled due to 

conflict with Mapleton UCC anniversary celebration. 
 

Old Business:   
 

A.  Wendy Bumann has agreed to serve on Nominating 

Committee.  Motion made and seconded to add her to the 

committee.  Motion carried.  Still need one more. 

B.  Sandy finally got a response from the Conference 

Office on the procedure to change the quorum number for 

Annual Meetings.  Jeff will go over the By-Laws and 

write up the proposed change to be presented at the 

Annual Meeting in January. 

C.  Duane has not yet talked to Shannon about the Fall 

Farmers' Breakfast.  Tabled for now. 
 

New Business continued: 
 

A.  Handled earlier. 

B.  July meeting will be MONDAY, July 22 and 7:00 p.m. 

C.  Duane left the room while his contract extension was 

discussed.  Motion was made and seconded to extend 

Duaneôs contract until Sept. 30 under the same terms.  

Motion carried. 

  

Devotion: 

  

Duane read an article on "If you love me, feed my sheep." 

  

We closed with the Lord's Prayer.  Meeting adjourned at 

9:00 p.m. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

  

Julie Christie, Secretary 
 

June Attendance & Tithing 
  

06/02/2019 58 $2,841.00 

06/09/2019 43 $90.00 

06/16/2019 47 $801.00 

06/23/2019 44 $715.00 

               06/30/2019 41 $570.00 

TOTAL 233 $5,017.00 

AVERAGE 47 $1,003.40 
  
 

 

JUNE 2019 
 

 
Income 

  Weekly envelopes 
 

$    6,157.00 

Loose offering 
 

$       336.00 

Seasonal offering 
 

$         12.00 

Misc. offering  $           0.00 

Misc. income 
 

$           0.00 

Checking acct interest 
 

$           1.34 

 
Total income $  6,506.34 

    

 
Expenses 

     

Association dues  $       801.00 

Ins. & Payroll taxes 
 

$    1,080.57 

Janitor supplies  $         63.25 

Misc. expenses  $         17.05 

Music expense 
 

$           0.00 

Office supplies & expense $    1,096.55 

Pastor expenses 
 

$    4,578.46 

Repairs & Maint.  $    1,311.60 

Supplies  $       166.88 

Support staff salaries 
 

$    1,611.88 

Church utilities 
 

$       678.04 

 
Total expenses $11,405.28 

    

 
Net Ordinary Income $ (4,898.94) 

         
         
 
Question:  Who knew what time it was when the 
first clock was made? 
 



 

                            
 
August 5 - Online Registration begins 
 www.schleswig.k12.ia.us 
 
August 15 & August 19 - Registration at school for  
in person & new student registration 8 :00 am to  
7:00 pm  
 
August 21st - Open House: Evening 
 
August 23 - Schleswig Community School 
 1st day of school 
August 23 - Denison Community School 
 1st day of school 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

             

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BIRTHDAY OPEN HOUSE FOR 

MELVIN (95th) & MARCELLA (90th) 

PETERSEN 

When:  Saturday, August 10th from 

2:00 - 5:00 pm 

Where:  Schleswig Community Bldg. 
 

 

 
Volunteer Still Needed 

 
A volunteer is still needed to help deliver the worship 
CD and bulletin to Ida Grove the second week of the 
month.  If you can help us out, pleas e call the office 
at 712-676-3917.  Thank you!!  

 
 
 

 

AUGUST STEWARDSHIP CORNER 
 
Sometime during the year, join a group, your family, 
or all on your own to sponsor a fundraiser to benefit 
the budget.  Some ideas are Lenten meals with a 
free-will offering, a bake sale, free-will collection for 
excess garden produce.  You will have ideas of your 
own.  These donôt necessarily need to be big 
projects.  Again, small amounts from several add up!  
 
Reminder from our June Newsletter: 
June (and summer) are months full of blessings!  
College and high school graduations are mostly 
completed; new jobs and higher education are the 
topics of discussion, we celebrate our Dads, wedding 
bells are ringing for some, planted is completed, 
everything is green and growing, flowers a bound.  As 
you look around yourself you can see, feel, and 
experience many blessings. 

Scholarship awards were presented to the 

following students on July 28
th
 during 

worship:  Josh Boelter, Jarrett Bumann, 

Ryan Bumann, Cara Kastner, Derek 

Krohnke, Regan Krohnke, Sydney 

Krohnke, Stefany Lopez, Hanna 

Outhouse, Connor Paulsen, and Brinkley 

Thies.  We ask that you keep these 

students and all students in your prayers 

during the upcoming school year. 

http://www.schleswig.k12.ia.us/


During these summer months, in honor of a special 
blessing in your life, put a small financial donation in 
the collection plate as you thank God for that 
blessing.  If you wish to share the blessing, let 
Rhonda know and we will publish a list of blessings 
next month.  Be brief, be anonymous if you wish, be 
thoughtful.  Thank you for helping!  

 
GRANT APPLICATIONS FOR 

FALL 2019  
 

We will not be accepting any applications for 
grants from the Carstensen Family Account 
(the farm account) for this fall.  With the 
expected remaining expenses for the year - 
property taxes, insurance, audit, support of 
Christian Education, and the remaining 
balance owed on the new furnaces and air 
con ditioners, we will have a low balance 
remaining.  We have to save some in case of 
other major repairs and for special church 
programs.  We will also be posting this on our 
web site and on Facebook.  
 
We continue to struggle to meet budget with 
congregationa l giving, the income from the 
Carstensen Brothers account, and the 
General Endowment Fund.  So far we have 
been successful doing that.  We appreciate 
what our members do to help us meet our 
obligations!  Thank you for that giving and we 
pray for continued support.  
 
   --- Sandy Lacey,  
              Council President  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PROPERTY COMMITTEE 

NOTES  

 
The Property Committee would like to 

take this opportunity to thank Leisha 

Johannsen for providing the use of her 

lawnmower and pull -type sprayer for 

use in spraying the church lawn.  

 

The Committee would also like to 

thank Leon Gosch for enclosing the two 

metal poles in the hallway by the 

church offices.  Leon  did a fantastic job 

using the wood from the old coat racks 

to cover the poles.  

 

Lastly, the Commi ttee would like to 

thank Charles Evers for the donation of 

a gas grill to the church.  It is much 

appreciated!  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBER NEWS 

 

Marcus Lee is attending summer football 

training camp, and then he will be going into the 

fall football program at Iowa Central 

Community College in Fort Dodge on a football 

scholarship.  Marcus is the son of Stacy Lee and 

Dane Lee, and a grandson of Ken and Connie  

Boger.  Congratulations and go Tritons!  

                        

If you spend time 

praying for people 

instead of talking 

about them, youôll 

get better results. 



FROM THE DESK OF THE CHRISTIAN 

EDUCATION COORDINATOR  

 
In the 1960s the late Fr. Peter Scholtes wrote a 

ÈÙÍÎ ÃÁÌÌÅÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÅÙ 7ÉÌÌ +ÎÏ× 7Å ÁÒÅ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎÓȱ 
ÓÏÍÅÔÉÍÅÓ ÃÁÌÌÅÄ Ȱ7Å ÁÒÅ /ÎÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÐÉÒÉÔȢȱ  4ÈÅ ÓÏÎÇ 
is inspired by John 13:35 which is a statement Jesus 
makes to his disciples after giving them the new 
commandment to love one another as He had loved us.  
In the time of the early church, non-believers would 
ÅØÃÌÁÉÍȟ Ȱ"ÅÈÏÌÄȟ ÈÏ× ÔÈÅÙ ÌÏÖÅ ÏÎÅ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒȦȱ  4ÈÅ 
Christians were known for coming together and 
sharing all they had with those who came to be with 
them, sharing the Good News, the hope of salvation, the 
Word of Christ, the story of the Resurrection, the faith 
in what was to come.  All were welcome who wanted to 
learn, but becoming a full member was not easy.  It 
required years of initiation, indoctrination, and the 
catechumens were asked to give much back to the 
church in service and love.  The early church was 
recognized for their love, but often looked on with 
suspicion.  How could people be that loving?  And there 
were still times where corruption entered into the 
church, and those events were seen by the outsiders as 
reason to question the faith of all who were involved.  
When Constantine converted the Roman Empire to 
Christianity, the church changed again.  Instead of the 
long indoctrination, all people were then Christians 
first.  This was a major shift, instead of the church 
calling to the most pure of heart to share the Gospel, 
the world pulled the people of the church away from 
their faith.  Now, we live in a world where we assume 
everyone has had the opportunity to hear the Gospel, 
and we forget that we are called to share the Good 
News every single day. 
 July 15-18th we were given an opportunity to 
share who we are as Christians with our community.  A 
community in which there are young people who in 
some cases have never heard of the awesome sacrifice 
that Christ made for our sins.  We faced a number of 
challenges, even though we had tried to encourage the 
swimming pool to schedule their party for another 
evening, they scheduled it for the same evening as our 
final day, County Fairs were starting, work schedules 
seemed to be unyielding, vacations had been planned, 
baseball and softball were finishing tournaments, and 
the world was continuing around us.  But some 
amazing things happened in spite of the challenges, we 
were able to work out with the pool a compromise on 
the time, a compromise that encouraged participation  
in both events, and a number of the lifeguards were 
able to work as volunteers throughout VBS.  There 
were people who are very involved in the county fairs 

who still found time to participate at least one day in 
VBS, people who had uncompromising work schedules 
were able to find ways to donate or find ways to 
participate in the setup.  Sports seemed to work itself 
out allowing people to have more time than they 
anticipated.  And there were even people who cut their 
vacations short to come and see the final 
performances.  We often get so involved in the 
business of the church and activities of the church that 
we forget to see what impact that it has on those 
people who are new to the church, we see all the things 
that may not have gone right and forget to see the 
things that went more than right.  The kids had fun.  
The kids learned.  The kids had seeds planted for their 
faith to grow, and we are the ones who planted those 
seeds. 
 We were able to utilize a number of young 
adults (who are about to venture on their own in the 
world) to lead different groups.  We are empowering 
these 18-ςπ ÙȾÏȭÓ ÔÏ ÇÒÏ× ÉÎ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÆÁÉÔÈȢ  4ÈÅÙ ÍÁÙ ÎÏÔ 
be perfect, but they were perfect for the kids.  We had a 
live band!  The kids didnȭÔ ÊÕÓÔ ÄÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ Á $6$ȟ ÔÈÅÙ 
SANG with instruments.  The kids ran and played 
activities in the lawn, they learned science and how it 
changes our view of the world by understanding things 
from a different perspective.  And through all of this 
the kids went to Mars and Beyond with thankfulness, 
hope, kindness, and love that they can carry into the 
world and maybe one day teach the world their faith 
they learned at the UCC church in Schleswig. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Kris Mullen 
Schleswig UCC CE Director 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
�³TO MARS & BEYOND!�´ 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

2019 


